
   

 

ELECTIONEERING, POSTINGS & DISTRIBUTIONS OF MATERIALS POLICY 
ON LIBRARY PROPERTY   

(adopted 6/7/00; amended 3/18/02, 2/14/05, 1/21/20) 
 

  

 The posting of any literature in the library shall be limited to information produced 

by the Library or the School District. The bulletin board at the entrance to the library will 

be available for notices produced by governmental, educational, or local organizations. 

The availability of space to post such information, and the length of time for such 

postings, will be under the general supervision of the library Director. Distribution of 

flyers of any kind on car windshields is prohibited. On days other than Election Day at 

the Library, candidates running for local, State or national political office (including 

School and Library Board), or those acting on their behalf, may be seated at a small 

table to be placed outside the Library entrance where they may engage in political 

activities on behalf of their campaign which are consistent with the Library’s existing 

rules, regulations and policies.  If adverse weather conditions exist, the Director or 

Librarian-in-Charge, at his/her discretion, may seat candidate(s) at the desk in the 

gallery or upper lobby of the Library. Public notice of a candidate(s) presence will be 

posted in the upper lobby. The Library will set up a table and chair in such a way as to 

not impair access or egress to the Library. All such candidates must receive prior 

permission from the Director or Librarian-in-Charge before passing out any such 

literature or approaching the public seeking support. With the exception of the Friends of 

the Library, no other individual or organization may solicit donations or sell merchandise 

on library property. On the Library Election Day two designated areas on the sidewalk 

that are both 100 feet from the lobby doors will be designated for electioneering 

purposes.  


